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Background
MRC 
COVID-19 
RISE Grant

On March 4, 2022, Metro Health applied to 
the NACCHO MRC COVID-19 RISE Grant. 

The MRC COVID-19 RISE funding opportunity 
is intended to provide resources to the MRC 
network to support COVID-19 response 
efforts.
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Background
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MRC 
COVID-19 
RISE Grant

Since March 2020, Alamo Area MRC has provided
* 56,000 Volunteer Hours
* 7,939 Individual Volunteers
* 18,602 Volunteer Assignments Filled
$1,758,468.41 Total Economic Value of Volunteers



Background
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MRC 
COVID-19 
RISE Grant

Awards Received:
- Proclamation from State Senator Jose 
Menendez for Volunteer efforts during critical 
disaster relief in times of great need

- Community Response Award: COVID-19 Multi-
Mission Support from the U.S. Department of 
Health and Human Services



Fiscal Impact
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• Authorize the acceptance of funds from 
MRC COVID-19 RISE Grant in the amount 
of $75,000.00 for a grant period of May 
1, 2022- December 31, 2022.

• There is no fiscal impact on the General 
Fund.



Recommendation

6

• Staff recommends that City Council 
authorize the acceptance of funds from the 
MRC COVID-19 RISE Grant in the amount 
of $75,000.00.


